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	 Members In attendance
	 Apologies Received 

	Howard Poole
	Sue Belcher

	Ann Doring
	Jennifer Poole

	Mary Porter
	Anne Cameron

	Ken Owen
	

	Vera McGibbon
	

	Dr Smith
	

	Elaine Cawsey
	

	Sheila Whitebrook
	

	
	

	
	


	Item For Discussion
	Item Holder

	Introductions and Apologies:
Meeting was opened at 1.35pm by Chair – HP.

Several members sent their apologies and Sue Belcher has stood down.

	Chair

	Minutes of the Previous Meeting:
· Minutes of the Previous meeting were approved and seen as an accurate record of events. The minutes are also available on the surgery website.  The number of times they are viewed is now being recorded.

	Chair

	Actions from the previous meeting
· Reasons why patients aren’t using the website – It is only used when needed.  Dr S explained what changes had been made and what was on the site.  There would also be an iPad in reception to help non-users become familiar with how to use, an educational tool.
· Message facility on prescription requests - is currently being used.

· Surgery opening times have been updated.   Numbers and names have been put on surgery doors.

· Review of PPG proceedings and Terms of Reference - It was decided to leave these two items as proposers were not present at the meeting. (ACTION)
· It was agreed that HP would write a short description of our PPG. (ACTION)
· Update on collective action – This has been suspended as the BMA have accepted a contract ‘The Value of a GP’ – evidence based.


	Chair

	Surgery Items for discussion: 
· Phone line investigations – The phone company is reporting that cut off calls are showing as ’calls disconnected from callers’ side’.  The problem has also been reported from other surgeries using the same system.  To be added to the next Agenda.
· Call figures from February, March and April were compared to look for any trends.

· Dawn, the practice manager, is looking at starting a new system with the phone lines.  A caller will be able to reserve their place in the queue and receive a call back when their turn comes up.  This will not work on withheld numbers. A new member of reception staff will be starting in June on a fixed 12-month contract.  It is proposed this system will start at this time. (ACTION)
· Workload pressures are currently high for reception staff.  The Digital Clinical Hub is adding to the pressures as they are only dealing with half of the workload and the rest is being sent back to the surgery.     


	Dr Smith

	Patient Items for Discussion:
· Pre-bookable online GP appointments – It was decided not to use this system at present.
· X-Ray results. The current system is unsatisfactory, and the surgery has been trying to get ‘MESH’ in place – not currently able to use.  Radiology uses ‘ICE’ (similar to blood results), Southport, Ormskirk and Whiston use ‘ICE’.  The old system has a radiologist that highlights an X-ray that needs urgent attention.
· SW commented that hospitals do not ‘talk’ to each other.

	Patients

	Any Other Business:
· AD - Suggested another way to promote the work of the surgery would be to produce a Newsletter.  It was decided to look at this at the next meeting. (AGENDA)
· KO – Asked if annual reviews on prescriptions included Diabetes reviews etc. DrS clarified.

· AD – Asked if the earlier production of the minutes was an improvement.  Everyone said they were pleased about getting them earlier. 


	All

	 Meeting closed at 2.40pm.

 Date of Next Meeting: 20th August 2025 - 1.30pm

	All
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